
June 17, 2013 
 
 
Ginny Black, Chair 
Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission 
3400 Plymouth Boulevard 
Plymouth, MN 55447 
 
Subject: Request for Dispute Resolution 
 
Dear Chair Black: 
 
In a letter dated August 20, 2012 (attached), The City of Golden Valley requested that the Bassett Creek 
Watershed Management Commission (BCWMC) provide mediation for dispute resolution for a storm 
water drainage issue involving the Cities of Crystal, New Hope and Golden Valley. This dispute involves 
recurrent flooding on Terra Linda Drive, Medicine Lake Road, Rhode Island Avenue, and the DeCola 
Ponds area. 
 
Subsequently, the City of Golden Valley asked the BCWMC to place the mediation request on hold so 
additional discussions could occur between the three cities regarding this issue. Unfortunately, these 
discussions have been unsuccessful and no progress has been achieved regarding a second phase of the 
drainage study for the area. 
 
As outlined in the August 20, 2012 letter, the dispute resolution process outlined in the BCWMC 
Watershed Management Plan calls for the chair or vice chair to appoint three commissioners or 
alternate commissioners from communities not involved in the dispute to provide mediation. The City of 
Golden Valley is therefore requesting that the BCMWC begin the process of mediation with the intent of 
resolving this issue. 
 
Please feel free to contact Jeff Oliver, Golden Valley City Engineer (763.593.8034) or Jeannine Clancy, 
Golden Valley Director of Public Works (763.593.8035), if you have any questions regarding this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Thomas D. Burt 
City Manager 
 
Enclosure 
 
C: Golden Valley City Council 
 Jeannine Clancy, Director of Public Works 
 Jeff Oliver, PE, City Engineer 
 Stacy Hoschka, Golden Valley BCWMC Commissioner 
 David Hanson, Golden Valley BCWMC Alternate Commissioner 
 Kirk McDonald, City of New Hope City Manager 
 Guy Johnson, City of New Hope Director of Public Works 
 Anne Norris, City of Crystal City Manager 
 Tom Mathisen, City of Crystal City Engineer 
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